
 

 

 

Eureka Township 
Dakota County 

State of Minnesota 
 

Cemstone Concrete Plant Tour 

Northfield, MN. 

Tuesday March 30, 2010, 2:30 PM 

 

In attendance were: 

 

Eureka Township Board of Supervisors: Kenny Miller, Dan Rogers, Nancy Sauber 

Eureka Township Planning Commission member: Pete Storlie 

Eureka Township citizen: Jeff Otto   Mr. Otto used a video recorder to create a visual 

record of this plant tour. 

Ames Construction representatives: Shawn Dahl, Pat Mason 

Cemstone Companies: Mr. Ken Kuhn 

 

Mr. Ken Kuhn of Cemstone Companies gave the attendees an informational tour of their 

Northfield ready-mix concrete plant and explained in detail how a dry batch concrete 

plant operates. Mr. Kuhn explained how Cemstone and the rest of the concrete industry 

comply with the various local, state and federal permit requirements that pertain to the 

environmental and operational aspects of producing and supplying concrete. Mr. Kuhn 

also touched on the need for concrete and some of the reasons for early and late hours of 

operation.  

 

This on-site meeting adjourned at 4:00PM March 30, 2010   

 

 


